## Geelong Calisthenics Newsletter January 2002

A big thanks to Cheryl Larkin for looking after our Newsletter last year – much appreciated

Welcome back to everyone and hope you all had a wonderful safe happy Xmas. To our new families I hope you have an enjoyable time with us and any queries, please see your respective Duty Mums.

Firstly some good news – our Division 3 Seniors have been upgraded to Division One, a big jump, but one well deserved.

The Committee have decided to place another noticeboard in the Mums room which will display a copy of the Newsletter (for those who may misplace theirs), and a copy of the Minutes of the Committee Meetings. This way you can have a read and if there is anything that you would like to bring to our attention, let your duty mum know and she can pass it on to us at the next months' meeting. Better still, please feel free to come along and join us.

We will be making a concerted effort to bring you all competition dates and special event dates as soon as possible. You in turn can let your Duty Mums know of any holiday dates or times that you cannot make class, so we can do our best to work around these.

Our Solo girls and respective teachers have been hard at training over the Holiday Break hopefully heading towards another successful year. (Please note that Calisthenic classes have preference over solo competitions).

Please also note that any bookings for the hall must come through Cheryl Bernard. She will let you know what is available. Under no circumstances must the Church be approached!!!

Please don't throw any costumes away – we would love to have them!

Could we please note that any monies that need to be reimbursed from Rhonda or any of the teachers will need a receipt as well as a written note with your name and stating what was bought, how much and any other valid details – this helps with balancing the books.

## **DATES**

**Anglesea camp:** 17-19 May (Details to come)

**Dress Rehearsal:** 13/14 July (Venue to be advised)

Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> Tines/Sub Jnrs morning

Juniors afternoon

Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> – Inters and Seniors (times TBA)

**Barwon Comps:** 10/11 August – GPAC

**Concert:** 17<sup>th</sup> November (to be confirmed) 2pm – 5pm

**Concert Practice:**  $16^{th}$  November approx 12 - 5 (TBC)

**Next meeting:** Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> February 7.30 (all welcome)

Visit our web site: www.lawindex.net/gcc/

**DUTY MUMS** 

Tinies: Liz Reed

Sub-Jnr: Cheryl Bernard

Janet McLean Sheryl Hovey

Juniors: Grace Decleva

Marisa Shanhun

Inters: Debbie O'Shannessy

Rosemary Fullwood

Seniors: Rhonda Brebner